School Council Meeting - Minutes - December 12, 2018

1. December hot lunches have been a success

Jan 16 - Hot lunch soup day – Chicken Noodle Soup – free for all, teachers to take a tally Jan 28 – Hot Dog day

2. Question Lunch Box Learning - What donations have been received?

Dave's Variety Family donation, as well as a donation from the Legion have been received.

Paula will confirm any others that have been received and make sure they show in the ledger for the next meeting.

The proceeds from "Fall at the Fields" - \$375.22 will be moved to the Lunch Box learning account.

3. Winter Fair - December 14th

Skating begins Dec 14 & 21st

Carolling/Hot Chocolate December 19th @ 5:45pm

Tim Hortons Camp, at Onondaga Farms for Gr. 6 students - Jan 15-19.

4. Jodi Smith – Shared a concern about the bus to Ottawa, for the Gr. 8 trip. She would like to see the students travel in a bus with seat belts. We will do our best to get a bus with seat belts, but not all coach buses have them. Mrs. Bruder will investigate the options

For January – get presentations for computer staff programs

- 5. Safe talk as a presentation for our school, we will speak to Judy Kelly about it in January.
- 6. Ed Sanchuck, from the OPP, is going to come to speak to grade 4-8 in the new year.
- 7. Paula will contact Chris DeSouza about a presentation in the new year. He addresses inclusivity among students, using music to share his message.
- 8. Healthy Schools Committee recent activities were shared as well as news that the School received a "Healthy Bodies Grant" from the Health Unit that will be used to purchase new bike racks in the spring.
- 9. 9. Next Meeting January 23, 2019 6:30 p.m.